
Meeting Via Zoom
Tuesday,  

September 19th, 2023  
@ 06:30 PM

https://austincc.zoom.us/j/91666
047859?pwd=ZDFpSFBSVDRv
Q1gvd3ppWGpqNHpMQT09
Meeting ID: 916 6604 7859
Passcode: Neighbors

Mission: to ensure the safety of residents—to preserve the integrity of the neighborhood—to increase the value of homeowner property 
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OUR NEIGHBORHOOD SAFETY
Texas has experienced some very unusual tem-
peratures. The heat has been devastating for 
our neighbors, pets, and homes. We continu-
ally hear about devastating fires happening all 
around country.  It has taken its toll on our lawns, 
therefore everything is dry and the grass is like 
walking on dry hay. We are blessed to have some 
larger lots than some neighborhoods, but a grass 
fire can turn very quickly into a burning infernal. 

Please keep these things in mind:

1. Please do not throw lit cigarettes on the ground.
2. If you are pulling a trailer of any kind, please ensure that the safety 

chain does not drag the ground and talk to your contractors and 
vendors.

3. Don’t try to bar-b-que, enjoy our local bar-b-que restaurants.
4. Motorcycles and vehicle mufflers are very hot, please do not park on 

the lawn. 
5.  We are still hearing popping sounds, we pray that it’s not gunfire, and 

would be horrified to think someone is still popping fireworks around 
all this dry grass.

6. Gas generators are very dangerous at this time, and unless you are a 
contractor, why would anyone need one.

OUR SPEEDING SAFETY
While speeding, ‘might’ get you somewhere faster, it is a 
‘sure’ way to get someone killed. Speeding on Coronado 
Hills Dr. and throughout our neighborhood has been 
a concern that we have been trying to address. It has 
become a major issue lately. The speed limit on Cornado 
Hills Dr. is 30/mph. We also get reports of speeding on 
the residential streets of GlenHill and Berkman. Please 
talk with your family and friends about their speed.  We 
will continue to work with the City Transportation Dept. 
to get our speeding under control. Please Slow Down.

MONTHLY MEETINGS 
3RD TUESDAY  
OF THE MONTH
The Coronado Hills/Creekside 
Neighborhood Association 
meeting will be on Tuesday, 
September 19th at 6:30 PM.  We 
will meet virtually via Zoom.  
Please mark your calendars for 
our monthly meetings on the 
3rd Tuesday of each month.

Sign up via the “Stay In Touch” 
button to receive the newsletter elec-
tronically in COLOR with live web 
links. Archives are available on the 
website www.CHCRNA.com

WHO’S WHO
President, Debra Sistrunk............... Board@CHCRNA.com
Vice President Cheryl Thompson... chcrna.vp@gmail.com
Treasurer, David Risher.............. davidmrisher@aol.com
Secretary, Catherine Wusterhausen.chcrna.sec@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor, Natalie Dowd....bailorad@gmail.com
Newsletter Distributer, ............................  Madison Toles
Andre Black, District Rep.... Andre.black@austintexas.gov
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THE CHCRNA-AISD SCHOOL BUS PLAN EN-
TERING ITS 15TH YEAR! 

We requested a 
reduction in the 
number of school 
buses that travel 
through our neigh-
borhood, and 
especially those 

buses that use our Berkman/Coronado Hills intersec-
tion, to leave from and return to, the Nelsen Field bus 
terminal, thus reducing school bus traffic and noise 
level.  

In 2008, Yuri Prentice and Bonnie Turek met with the 
Director of AISD Transportation Dept., and the AISD 
Safety Officer,  to formulate a plan to redirect school 
bus traffic to exit via Reagan Hill Dr., St. Johns Ave., 
Athletic Dr., the 290 Frontage Rd. and return to the 
terminal only via Cameron Rd., or the Frontage Road 
of 183 to 290. No AISD buses are to enter or exit our 
neighborhood via Creekside.  

AISD has been very cooperative in gradually reduc-
ing their general bus traffic thru the Berkman/C.Hills 
intersection, from 180 daily bus trips in 2008, to ZERO 
buses, this Fall.  However, there are 8 buses that pro-
vide transportation for our neighborhood children, to 
several schools. 

We will have more information about  those bus num-
bers, the Clifton buses and non AISD buses that use 
our streets, in next month’s Newsletter.

MAKING SURE CITY STREETS ARE 
SMOOTH SAILING
As stated in the city of Austin’s utility bill information 
sheet, it’s the time of the year when city crews make 
repairs to the city streets with a smoothing process 
called ‘sealcoat’. We will receive advance notice of 
scheduled work. Residents will be asked to move 
vehicles away from streets scheduled for maintenance 
for 2 days. Residents can expect loose gravel to settle 
in roughly 4 to 6 weeks. If you ‘store’ vehicles on the 

streets, this might be a good time to make arrange-
ments to get it moved, donated, or sold. If you plan on 
‘storing’ the vehicle in your driveway, there are City 
Code regulations that you must abide by. 

GRAVEL MOUND IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD
Perhaps you may have noticed a giant gravel mound at 
the deadend at Glenhill Dr. and Berkman. 

A call to 311, to City Transportation, then to the Public 
Works Dept. said the plan so far, looks like they plan 
on resurfacing Berkman from 51st to 290. No date given 
for starting this process.

NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE  
CANCELLED
At this time, we will not be promoting the annual 
Neighborhood Garage Sale. Hopefully, we can resume 
next year.

Thank you, Mike’s Print Shop for your service to our 
community! We are very grateful to have your support!

Please visit Mike’s Print Shop for all your printing 
needs. 

THANK YOU, MIKE for printing 
our newsletter for FREE!
Visit www.mikesprintshop.net 
512-467-6655


